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UPCOMING 
EVENTS

TERM 1: Gymnastics for 
Kindergarten and Year 1

WK 9: NAPLAN Online
Practice
MAR 25: Young Leaders Day

WK 10: PBL Rewards Day

APR 1: Easter Hat Parade
APR 2: Good Friday and
holidays begin

TERM 2
WK 1 and 2: Parent Teacher              
Interviews
APR 19: School Development 
Day
APR 20: Students Return

SCHOOL

PH: 4340 1885 E: kariong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au W: www.kariong-p.schools.nsw.edu.au

ABOVE:  A scene from our new video for Harmony Day at Kariong.
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8:30am – 9:30am
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021

CANTEEN 
ONLINE 
ORDER
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LINK

On Wednesday 17th KPS staff and students celebrated 
multiculturalism in many different ways, supporting 
Australia’s cultural diversity. Some of the students came 

dressed in national costume and looked absolutely amazing. With 
many others dressed in orange, a rather dreary looking day was 
certainly brightened up! We thank the students, staff and families 
for making our day so special.  The school would especially like 
to thank the families who shared their culture with us by bringing 
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P & C Annual General Meeting 
and Fundraising

On Monday night, the P & C held both an Annual 
General Meeting and an ordinary general meeting. 
We congratulate the following members for 
taking on the role of Executive positions for 2021: 
President – Brett See, Vice President – Shannon 
Buwalda, Secretary - Tanya Finnerman, Treasurer 
- Darren Atkinson and Fundraising – Kylie 
Stephenson. 

We thank the previous executive, President – 
Brett See, Vice Presidents – Shannon Buwalda 
and Tanya Finnerman, Secretary – Rowena See, 
Treasurer - Darren Atkinson and Fundraising – 
Kylie Stephenson who provided support to the 
school during a difficult year for everyone. Many 
in the school community appreciated the special 
effort made by the P & C and particularly Kylie 
Stephenson for her drive by Mothers’ Day Stall 
initiative. The restrictions put in place due to 
COVID didn’t stop Kylie making sure both mothers 
and children had a good day. Kylie has already 
started this year’s fundraising with the P & C Easter 
Raffle underway. Thank you to the families who 
have already purchased tickets for this fundraising 
event. Donations of Easter Egg prizes for the raffle 
will be gratefully received at the office. The more 
donations, means more prizes and lots of eggs will 
be put together for bigger prizes. The last week of 
term, prizes will be drawn every day.

Swimming Presentation 
Award Ceremony

items such as national costumes and articles of 
cultural significance. Ms Glare and I appreciated 
the opportunity to speak with families so we could 
learn more about the cultures we have at our 
school. 

Ms Glare produced an incredible slide show 
presentation from the photos and information 
shared with us. This was utilised in all classrooms 
as a learning resource as part of our Harmony 
Day celebrations. Also, some our Stage 2 students 
interviewed each other to learn more about their 
different cultures. Part 1 of these interviews has 
been produced into a video. Please take the 
opportunity to view both our presentation and 
video on our school website. I know you will be as 
impressed as I with the talent, skills and abilities of 
our Kariong Community.

Today we celebrated the achievement of our 

PBL Awards Day
Our special PBL Rewards Day for Term 1 is on 
Wednesday 31st March in Week 10. Early next 
week a note will go home with the points score and 
awards available for our first big awards day of the 
year. Points earned can be cashed in or saved up 
for later in the year. 

Easter Hat Parade
This week a note went home to K – 2 families 
regarding The Easter Hat Parade. Kindergarten and 
Year 1 are making their hats at school with their 
buddies and Year 2 will also be making their hats 
in class, ready for the big day. We are extremely 
happy to be able to share this event with families 
on Thursday 1st April. Please refer to the note for 
more detailed information. 

Parent Teacher Interviews
Face to face parent teacher interviews will be held 
the first and second week of Term 2, from Tuesday 
20th April to Friday 30th April. This opportunity 
for families and teachers to get together fosters 
collaborative, supportive and cohesive learning 
environments at Kariong where we strive to ensure 
every child is known, valued and cared for. A 
link has been placed on Facebook for booking a 
time with the teacher, with the portal open from 
Thursday 25th March. Details are also later in this 
newsletter. If you have not received a portal key 
please contact the office.

Looking forward to some exciting events.

By Sondra Broadhurst 
Kariong Public School

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL

swimmers with a special award assembly in the 
hall.  It was wonderful to acknowledge their 
achievements and share in their success.

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL



Item categories

Helpful Hints

Online Enrolment

Online Payments

Items that can be paid include voluntary 
school contributions, subject contributions, 
excursions, sales to students and creative and 
practical arts activities (these include band, 
drama and dance). There is also a category 
called ‘Other’ to cover items not covered in 
the previous headings, ‘Other’ can be used 
to make a complete payment of a school 
Statement of Account.
 
When you access the $ Make a payment you 
must enter:
•	 the student’s name
•	 date of birth
These details are entered each time you make 
a payment as student information is not held 
within the payment system.

You have the ability to check and change any 
details of the payment before the payment is 
processed. Receipts can be emailed and/or 
printed.

•	 If a POP payment is made before 6pm, 
your payment will be processed on the 
next day’s school statement.

We are excited to announce the roll out 
of the new Online Enrolment System. The 
Online Enrolment System is designed to 
provide flexibility for our parents to submit 
an enrolment application online and at the 
time that best suits you. The application 
can be accessed on all browsers and mobile 
devices including iOS and Android. 

The online application process is currently 
restricted to:

•	 Enrolments into local schools only
•	 Children who are Australian 

citizens, 	  
•	 New Zealand citizens or permanent 

residents
•	 Children who live in NSW.

We offer our support and encourage you to 
complete your application to enrol online. 
If, however, you do not feel comfortable 
completing an application online, a paper 
copy will be available for collection from our 
front office or can be downloaded from the 
Department’s going to a public school site.

Further information about online enrolment 
can be found on our school website under 
the ‘Enrolment’ tab. If you require further 
information, please call Kariong Public 
School on 024340 1885.

It is very easy for parents to make online 
payments to the school via a secure 
payment page hosted by Westpac. 
Payments can be made using either a Visa, 
MasterCard credit or debit card, and can be 
made via computer, tablet or mobile phone.  
This is a secure payment system hosted 
by Westpac to ensure that your credit/
debit card details are captured in a secure 
manner; these details are not passed back 
to the school.  The DoE preferred method 
for all money coming into the school is the 
Payment On-Line facility (POP) through the 
school’s website: Kariong-p.school@det.
nsw.edu.au

•	 If it is made after 6pm, the school will be 
notified two days later.

•	 Please ensure that on your child’s permis-
sion note, you fill in the section for POP 
which will require the receipt number.

•	 At the bottom of every note that requires 
payment, there is a section for cash, 
cheque, and Payment On Line, for your 
convenience.

•	 Please do not make payments for 
uniforms on this site.  The Uniform Shop 
is privately run and their website for 
ordering is: gtschool.com.au.

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL 3
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REMINDER 
ABOUT 
MONEY

COLLECTING
PROCEDURES 
All cash money sent to the school is to be 
brought to the Administration Office and 
placed into the letterbox slot that is on the 
front wall near the counter. This will allow 
payments to be placed securely, even when 
the office is not open.  
 
Please do not leave money on the counter. 
We ask that the envelope be marked with 
your child’s name, class and what the 
payment is for, to allow the payment to be 
processed. 

The office staff will administer all money 
and a receipt will be issued to the family, 
which will go to the student’s class teacher 
to send home. This procedure ensures better 
handling of all monies and reduces disruption 
to teachers and students.  

We provide a variety of ways to make 
payments within the school, to make it easier 
for families and alleviate some students 
bringing large amounts of money to school. 

EFTPOS payments may be processed at the 
Administration Office between hours 8.30am 
– 3.00pm. 

We no longer are permitted to take EFTPOS 
over the phone. For any enquiries regarding 
the online payment process, please contact 
Kariong School Administration Office.

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL 5
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SPORT
ALL THE ACTION IN

BWPSSA Combined Rugby 
League Trial
On Wednesday 10th March, 5 Kariong students 
attended the BWPSSA Combined Rugby League 
trials at Kariong Oval. Our zone now competes 
with the Hornsby and Beecroft Zones and there 
was a lot of talent on display at the trial.

Congratulations to Deyton Smith who made the 11 
Year team, and Noah Flakus who made the Open’s 
side. Good luck at the Sydney North trials next 
week boys!

Sydney North Swimming 
Championships
Congratulations to our 3 KPS students who rep-
resented the Brisbane Water Zone at the Sydney 
North Carnival on Monday 15 March. 

Zade G - 8 year boys freestyle
Julia S-G - 8 year girls freestyle
Mikayla W - 11 years freestyle, breaststroke and 
butterfly

It is an extremely massive achievement and you 
should be proud of your efforts this year in swim-
ming! Our wonderful Mrs Harding was also there 
on the day assisting with timekeeping. From all 
reports it was a fantastic day!

Chris Gilks
PSSA CORDINATOR

On Monday 15th March, I had the pleasure of par-
ticipating in the PSSA Sydney North Swimming 
Championships at Sydney Olympic Park as an 
official.  Three students from our school made it 
through to these championships.  A big congrat-
ulations to Mikayla W, Julia S-G and Zade G who 
proudly represented Kariong Public School at this 
event.  Whilst they did not make it through to the 
next level they were outstanding competitors.  Well 
done!!!

Karen Harding
TEACHER

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL



News – This year we have already begun purchas-
ing some excellent books for our school library. We 
have more amazing picture books for our younger 
readers by authors such as Matt Cosgrove (‘Thanks, 
Mum!’ and ‘Macca and Al, Super Pals’). We have 
awesome picture books for our senior classes, like 
‘The One and Only Ivan’, ‘The Incredible Freedom 
Machine’ and ‘A Boy and a Ball’. We have award 
winners with ‘Flora & Ulysses’ and ‘The Thing 
About Jellyfish’. And we are broadening our graph-
ic novel collection with many must-read titles, like 
‘Angry Birds’ and ‘Teen Titans’. Being Harmony 
Week, it’s also a great time to read ‘I’m Australian 
too’, a book that celebrates Australia’s cultural 
diversity. Or ‘The Feather’, a beautiful book about 
bringing people together. Come and check them 
out and stay tuned for many more great
titles! 		

“I liked that it had a meaning and it tells you what 
you would want in a friend.”
– Jack E (4RG)

“I liked how the boy got someone to play with. I 
didn’t like that the toy ripped up the book, the toy 
threw out the puzzle and the toy threw the boy’s 
toys into the sea.” – Amelia S (3B)

“I liked that the boy had a friend at the end. I didn’t 
like how the robot was jealous and mean to the 
boy.” – Max H (4M)

Unl        cking the L ibrary
with Mr. Brown

This Week’s Library Riddle
Who is Curious George’s best friend?

Book Reviews

Book Reviews
‘The Boy and the Toy’

by Sonya Hartnett 

PBL Update
At Kariong Public School, we show respect, re-
sponsibility and strive to do our personal best. 
During PBL lessons this week, students have been 
learning about being respectful, responsible and 
doing their personal best while using the Laptops 
and Tablets and when at the Canteen. 

Our Term 1 Lori Reward Day will be held on 
Wednesday 31st March. Students are collecting 
lots of Lori cards to be traded for fun activities 
picked by the PBL Kids team.

This week’s PBL Focus has been:
Laptops/Tablets and The Canteen

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL 7
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Google Draw Mosaic Project

This term a small group of senior students have 
been attending a before school class with Mrs 
Mac in the Computer Lab to learn how to use 
Google Draw.

We have been using Google Draw to make a 
mosaic artwork of our school emblem, LORI the 
lorikeet.

By Dr GAI McMURTRIE 
Kariong Public School

TEACHER

All the students have learnt how to draw using a 
polyline and how to share their completed images.  

In Term 2 they will produce artworks on a chosen 
topic and I can’t wait to see what marvellous
images they will create and share.

Here are some images of William, one of our
Google Draw Leaders, presenting a copy of his Lori 
artwork to the Principal, Mrs Skinner.
Congratulations William and to all our other
students for your leadership in the school using 
Google Draw. We will publish some more of their 
artwork next term.

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL



 

 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Change and loss are issues all of us face at some stage of our lives. At Kariong Public School we 
recognise that when changes occur in families through death, separation, divorce or related 
circumstances, young people may benefit from learning how to manage these changes effectively. 
We are therefore offering a very successful education program called Seasons For Growth. This 
program is facilitated in small groups and is based on research that highlights the importance of 
social support and the need to practise new skills to cope effectively with change and loss. The 
program focuses on issues such as self-esteem, managing feelings, problem solving, decision making, 
effective communication and support networks. 

Seasons For Growth runs for 8 weeks in school hours and each weekly session is 40-45 minutes. The 
program concludes with a ‘celebration’ session. Later in the year each group will have the 
opportunity to meet for a further session to build on their earlier learning. There is no cost involved. 

Seasons For Growth will commence in Term 2 week 5 for Years 1-6. If you think your son or daughter 
would benefit from this program, we would encourage you to talk to him/her about this. Should 
he/she decide to participate, please fill in the form attached and return to the office by Tuesday 4th 
May. Please also include a brief reason for participation eg divorce, death etc. Students who have 
not participated in the program before will be given first preference. 

If you require further information or have any questions please contact me at school on 4340 1885. 

Kariong Public School is pleased to be able to offer this important program and we are confident 
that it will be a valuable learning experience for those who request to be involved.  

 

Sue Gasper 

Seasons For Growth Site Coordinator 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

I____________________ give consent for my son/daughter_____________________to attend the 
Seasons For Growth program. I have discussed this with him/her. 

Parent/Guardian Signature:________________________Child’s signature______________________ 

Reason for participation______________________________________________________________ 
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School Photo Information

All students will be bringing home a school photo 
card on Monday. This card has the individual 
Shoot Key for your child and all the information 
you need to order your child’s school photos
online. If you would prefer to pay cash or are
unable to order online please come to the office 
to collect an envelope for your child. 

If you would like to have a family photo of your 
children please come to the office to collect a 
sibling photo envelope. 

All students should bring their photo card back 
to school on School Photo Day Wednesday 21st 
April. 

If you have any questions about school photos 
please contact the front office. 

2021 Tell Them From Me
Student Survey

I am delighted that this term, our school, like 
many other public schools in the state, will
participate in a Department of Education
initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feed-
back survey. The survey measures factors that are 
known to affect academic achievement and other 
student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide 
survey is on student wellbeing, engagement and 
effective teaching practices. 

More information about the survey is available at: 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/
tell-them-from-me

The survey is a great opportunity for our students 
to provide us with valuable and quick feedback 
on what they think about school life, how
engaged they are with school and the different 
ways that teachers interact with them. More than 
6,300 schools in Australia and around the world 
have used Tell Them From Me to survey 5.4 mil-
lion students. Capturing the voices of our stu-
dents will help improve how we do things at our 
school. 
I want to assure you that the survey is
confidential. The survey is conducted online and 
will typically take less than 30 minutes to
complete. It will be administered during school 
hours in weeks 9 and 10. Participating in the
survey is entirely voluntary.

A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers 
about the survey was sent home in week 6 with 
students. If you do not want your child or children 
to participate, please return the form to school 
by Monday 22nd March. Copies of the form and 
FAQs are available from: https://education.nsw.
gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell-them-from-me/in-
formation-for-parents-and-carers

The consent form and FAQs are available in 23 
languages.

If you have any further questions, please contact 
Mrs Priest or your child’s teacher.

Please take the time to read the relevant
information on the MSP Photography Flyer and 
remember these helpful points:

You can place your order online up to 7 days 
after photo day

1.	 Log on to www.msp.com.au and click ORDER 
ONLINE

2.	 Enter the Shoot Key and select the pack you 
wish to order

To order a pack for another sutdent from the 
same family at the same school use the “Change 
Shoot Key” function to enter the next shoot key

Want to order late, individual student only...
phone our office (orders will be subject to a sur-
charge)

Family order forms can be collected from the 
school office

Should you have any queries, please don’t
hesitate to contact us

e - admin.nhvcc@msp.com.au
p - 02 4966 8292

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL



$75

All bookings to be received prior to 19th March 2021

to allow time to sufficiently roster staff.

Bookings will not be accepted over the phone. 

Please book via Book Me, which is accessed via your Hubworks

account.

Bookings will not be accepted if you are currently in arrears.

Any extra days requested need to be paid for at time of booking as per

fee policy.

April 2021
Vacation Care Program

NINJA NERF WAR
& 

Basketball Skills
Clinic

Kariong Out Of School Hours Care | 10 Langford Drive Kariong | oosh@knc.net.au | 4340 4561

SPLASHTASTIC
WATER PLAY DAY

& 
BYO Device

MOVIES at Ettalong
&

Umina Park Picnic

PARK DAY / PARTY
 

 Last day of school
holidays

CENTRE
CLOSED

GOSFORD CITY
BOWLING

&
Picnic at the Park 

GAMES DAY 
&

BYO Device

MOVIES at Ettalong
& 

Umina Park Picnic

ICE SKATING
at ERINA

INCURSION

EXCURSIONEXCURSIONINCURSION

Easter 

Monday

REPTILE MAN

Monday 5 Tuesday 6 Wednesday 7 Thursday 8 Friday 9

Friday 16Thursday 15Wednesday 14Tuesday 13Monday 12

EXCURSION 

INCURSION / EXCURSION

$75$65

$65$75 $75$65

INCURSION EXCURSION

INCURSION

$65

$65

Opening Hours 6:30am -  6:30pm

PIRATE DAY 

Monday 19
INHOUSE
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NAPLAN Online –  
information for parents 
and carers 

2021
Your child will do the NAPLAN tests 
online 
Federal, state and territory education ministers agreed 
that all schools will gradually transition from the current 
paper-based NAPLAN to NAPLAN Online in order to 
provide a better and more precise assessment that is 
more engaging for students. 

State and territory education authorities will determine 
when their schools move online. The current plan is for 
all schools to transition to NAPLAN Online by 2022. 

One of the main benefits of NAPLAN Online is tailored 
(or adaptive) testing, in which the test presents questions 
of higher or lower complexity depending on a student’s 
performance.  

Tailored (or adaptive) testing is designed to assess a 
wider range of student abilities and to measure student 
achievement more precisely. Your child should not be 
concerned if they find questions more challenging than 
usual; they may be taking a more complex test pathway. 
A student’s overall NAPLAN score is based on the number 
and complexity of questions they answer correctly.  

Why do students do NAPLAN?
The National Assessment Program – Literacy and
Numeracy (NAPLAN) assesses literacy and numeracy 
skills that are essential for every child to progress 
through school and life. 

Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in the annual 
NAPLAN tests in reading, writing, conventions of 
language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and 
numeracy.  

The assessment provides parents and schools with an 
understanding of how individual students are performing 
at the time of the tests. NAPLAN is just one aspect of a 
school’s assessment and reporting process – it does not 
replace ongoing assessments made by teachers about 
student performance.  

NAPLAN also provides schools, education authorities 
and governments with information about how education 
programs are working and whether young Australians 
are achieving important educational outcomes in literacy 
and numeracy. 

What does NAPLAN assess? 
NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy skills that 
students are learning through their regular school  
curriculum. All government and non-government  
education authorities have contributed to the 
development of NAPLAN materials.  

Students are assessed on the same literacy and 
numeracy curriculum content, regardless of whether 
they complete the tests online or on paper. Results for 
both formats can be reported on the same NAPLAN 
assessment scale. 

To find out more about NAPLAN Online, visit nap.edu.au 

What can I do to support my child?
On its own, NAPLAN is not a test that can be studied 
for and students are not expected to do so.

You can support your child by reassuring them that 
NAPLAN is just one part of their school program, and by 
reminding them on the day to simply do their best.  

ACARA does not recommend excessive preparation for 
NAPLAN or the use of services by coaching providers. 

Ensuring students are familiar with using devices, typing 
on them and navigating through programs is a part of 
student learning and a requirement of the Australian 
Curriculum from the first year at school.  

NAPLAN Online is not a test of keyboard skills. There 
are variations in how fast and well a student can type – 
just as there are variations in how fast and well a 
student can write by hand. Year 3 students will 
complete the writing test on paper.  

Teachers will ensure students are familiar with the types 
of questions in the tests and will provide appropriate 
support and guidance.  

See the types of questions and related functionalities 
available in the NAPLAN Online assessment at 
nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL
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NEW Childcare Services at
Kariong Public School

Outside of School Hours Care & Vacation Care

Coast Community Connections is pleased 
to announce in partnership with the 
Kariong Primary School community a 
brand-new childcare service for students, 
conveniently  located on the grounds of 
Kariong Public School. 

Before & After School Care Weekdays 
between 6:30am - 9:00am, 3:00pm - 6:30pm

Vacation Care
7:00am - 6:30pm during school holidays

For Bookings
Please contact Teresa Read on 0413 849 927
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

 We would like to welcome Bek and Nat back on the floor
working alongside your gorgeous children 

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL



Semester One Parent Teacher Interviews 

We will be holding our Semester One parent teacher interviews in Week 1 and 2 of Term 2 from Tuesday 
20th April until Friday 30th April. You can go onto the Parent Portal App and book an interview with your child’s 
class teacher. Bookings will open at 9am on Thursday March 25th and close on Monday 19th April at 3pm. 4M 
parents please note that Mrs Mullane will be holding her interviews in Week 3 and 4 Term 2 from Monday 
May 3rd to Friday May 14th. 

Please see below for information on how to book an interview using the Parent Portal App. If you are unable 
to log onto the Parent Portal you will need to contact the office to get a key to be able to log onto the App. If 
you require assistance booking an interview please contact the school office. 

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL 15
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Wiseberry Real Estate
7 4-8 Mitchell Dr, Kariong
t: 0423 863 843 e: kariong@wiseberry.com.au

Colour In and Win!
$50 Egg-cellent hamper full of Easter Goodness 

To Enter:
1. Download a stencil from our facebook page or by 
scanning the QR code below.
2. Have your budding artist colour in the picture 
3. Take a photo and email, text or post it to the details 
below.  
*T&C’s apply

*Entry closes 31/3/21 5pm & winner will be drawn 1/4/21. 
*To be eligible you must complete question on the stencil name, number, address

KARIONG PUBLIC SCHOOL


